
George Latimer
County Executive

Department of Public Safety

Thomas  Gleason
Commissioner-Sheriff

Novemeber 19, 2020

MuckRock News
Dept MR 104685
411A Highland Avenue
Sommerville, MA 02144-2516

Re: Westchester County Department of Public Safety F.O.I.L. request # 2020-280

Mr. Maass:

This letter acknowledges receipt of your FOIL request for presentation materials from Lt. Hess and Sgt 
Patane’s talk on Mobotix Americas conference, in accordance with Article 6, § 84 et seq. of the New York 
Public Officers Law (hereinafter “FOIL”) and Act No. 56-1989 of Westchester County.

A diligent search of our records is being undertaken to locate the materials that you are seeking.  You will 
receive a reply as to what is available to you by December17, 2020.

You may appeal this decision within 30 days of this letter by furnishing a copy of your request to the 
Westchester County Attorney, Mr. John M. Nonna, Room 600, Michaelian Office Building, 148 Martine 
Avenue, White Plains, New York 10601. FOIL-Appeals@westchestergov.com

If you have any other questions, please contact the undersigned at (914) 864-7676.

Sincerely,
Thomas Gleason
Commissioner
By:

Sgt. Jose Calero
Records Unit


